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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection 

FACILITY: AMERICAN URETHANE PRODUCTS SRN /ID: 88687 
LOCATION: 4584 GRISWOLD ROAD, PORT HURON DISTRICT: Southeast Michigan 
CITY: PORT HURON COUNTY: SAINT CLAIR 
CONTACT: ACTIVITY DATE: 1 0/11 /2016 
STAFF: Rem Pinga I COMPLIANCE STATUS: Compliance SOURCE CLASS: Minor 
SUBJECT: Unannounced Target Inspection 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 
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On 10/11/2016, I conducted an unannounced level 2 target inspection at American 
Urethane Products located in 4584 Griswold Road, Port Huron, Michigan 48060. 
The purpose of the inspection was to determine the facility's compliance with the 
requirements of the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the 
Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended 
(Act 451 ), the administrative rules, and the facility's Permit to Install No. 499-81. 

The company manufactures urethane rod stock, sheet stock, and custom plastic 
molding. During office file review, I found out that the facility obtained PTI No. 499-
81 for the urethane manufacturing process. I also saw a PTI Application No. 253-
81 that was denied. It appeared from file review that the last AQD inspection at this 
facility was conducted in July 1981. 

At the site, I did not observe any facility name sign and any activity outside. The 
address is located in a residential/commercial neighborhood but the facility itself is 
bounded by residential houses on both sides and across from the property. I 
knocked at the door but no one answers. The place appeared abandoned and I 
noticed a "For Sale" sign at the front lawn. I also noticed a fairly newer enclosed 
cargo vehicle (light duty vehicle) by the driveway that has a "For Sale" sign. The 
facility interior appeared dark and I could not see anything from peaking through 
the windows. I was not able to observe if the building is empty or still has 
equipment but appeared to be abandoned. 

During inspection, I did not observe any air quality related noncompliance issues 
while at the site. I will conduct further research and a follow-up visit in the near 
future before totally closing this file. 


